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President’s Message 

As I write this on June 19th I think it is safe to say 
that everyone attending BSTC who wants to be vac-
cinated has been vaccinated. We will therefore con-
tinue with our schedule for reopening the Temple. I 
only ask that if you are not fully vaccinated that you 
continue to wear your mask. I also want to remind 
everyone that just because someone is not wearing 
a mask you can not assume that they are fully vac-
cinated (not so much with our members but we do 
get visitors).   

 Friday, July 2nd – posted office hours will resume. 
The BSTC office will be open Monday & Friday 
10:00am-2:00pm and Wednesday 12:00pm-
4:00pm 

 Friday, July 2nd – we will resume Challah & wine 
at religious services. Full Onegs and Kiddush 
luncheons will be added in August. 

 Monday, July 26th – in person Board meetings 
will resume. 

 Thursday, September 16th – Break The Fast 

 Sunday, October 3rd – Bagel Breakfast 

In person meetings/movies/services are now being 
held as long as everyone in attendance is fully vac-
cinated. For those not fully vaccinated or who want 
to remain at home we will continue to use Zoom and 
YouTube. 

Social distancing will be discontinued in July. We will 
once again put up the round tables. 

Again I want to thank everyone for their patience as 
we made our way through the Covid pandemic. I 
truly believe that we are a stronger “family” now 
than we were before. 

Ruthann 

Message from Rabbi Norm Roman 

I’m writing this article for the Shofar on Father’s Day, 
from Brooklyn, New York, where Lynne and I have 
traveled to see some of our “kids” and our two 
granddaughters (one for the first time)!  We are 
grateful that we finally are both fully vaccinated, and 
that, with doctors’ permission, Lynne now feels 
strong enough to make the trip.  And please allow 
me to express, on her behalf as well, how much we 
have appreciated your prayers, messages, gestures 
of support and friendship during these difficult 5+ 
months.  I know that quite a few of you have also 
shared the same sort of difficulties, emotions, disap-
pointments, and challenges.  Thank God, we now are 
very close to being able to truly see and touch each 
other as a community, once again! 

It also occurred to me, from this distance, how im-
portant our families are to us; and, since Lynne and 
I  now are part of the larger Beth Shalom Temple 
Center and Green Valley “Family”, we really haven’t 
had the chance to introduce ourselves to all of you.  I 
began my association with BSTC as your Rabbi only a 
scant month or two before the Pandemic.  Hence, 
please meet our “mishpacha” – at least as it is pres-
ently constituted: 

I was born in New York City, but raised in Cleveland; 
all of my schooling, from Elementary School through 
Rabbinic Seminary, was in Ohio, except for the times 
when I studied in Israel.  Though the years, I have 
served Congregations in NE Ohio, Santa Monica, and 
Detroit.  Lynne, on the other hand, has never lived 
anywhere else outside of Michigan.  She was born in 
Detroit, attended Wayne State University, and 
taught in Public Schools and Synagogues throughout 
the area.  (A Rabbinic colleague and old friend of 
mine “fixed us up” in 1993.) 
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At Large Gloria Clancy 

At Large Jane Gold 

At Large Arnold Krohn 

At Large Ricki Letowt 
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Editor: Jane Gold  
This is the July issue of the Shofar. The Shofar are 
now being published electronically only.  
Go to: bstc.us to view/print archived volumes. 
 
NEWSLETTER SUPPORT STAFF:  Mike Finkelstein, 
Stacy Laetsch 
 
The editors reserve the right to edit contributions 
for grammar, length and content. Community and 
member news will be published only as space  
permits. Community or member events that  
conflict with Temple events will not be publicized 
in the Shofar. 
 
 

SENDING IN CHECKS TO BSTC 
If you are sending in a check to BSTC (not using our 
website to pay, either by PayPal or credit card) 
please make sure your check indicates the name of 
the program/event for which you are paying. 

 
 

MAIL TO THE TEMPLE 
To expedite delivery, any mail sent to the temple 
should be addressed to: P.O. Box 884, Green Valley, 
AZ  85622. Sending mail to the Rio Mayo address 
may result in a loss or delay. To expedite delivery 
please include the name of the person you wish to 
contact on the front of the envelope. 
   
 For information on the Memorial Board and 

Yahrzeits contact Joyce Finkelstein by phone or 
by email.  

 For information on Tributes items, contact Amy 
Storer.  

 For information on Commemorative Items,  
contact the office. 

 
 

TEMPLE USAGE SCHEDULING 
BSTC is currently a closed facility. Contact the BSTC 
office at (520) 648-6690 with any questions.  
 
 
Not all scheduled events are included in the Shofar. 
To include your program in the Shofar calendars, 
please notify the Shofar editor. Deadline for Shofar 
copy is the 20th of the month prior to the publication 
date. 

In This Issue: 

 President’s Message 

 Rabbi’s Message 

 Contact Info/Mail/Sending Checks 

 Temple Usage Reservations 

 Commemorative Items, Tributes & Yahrzeits 

 Calendar of Events/Schedule of Services 

 Member News and Updates 

 Updated phone numbers, emails 

 Temple Tidings 

 Committee Reports 

 Birthdays/Anniversaries/Committee Chair List 
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COMMEMORATIVE ITEMS 

The following commemorative items are available for purchase to honor or memorialize: 
Memorial Board Plaques $300 • Leaf for the Tree of Life $100 • Sanctuary Chair $125 

Garden Bench $225 • Garden Brick $100 
Send specific wording for the plaque, brick, etc. together with your check made out to BSTC, Attention “Memorial 
Board” or “Tree of Life,” etc. Order forms can be found in the Temple foyer or contact the office. 
 
 

TRIBUTES   

Amy Storer, the volunteer chairing this committee, will mail a personalized card to whomever you choose. SEE SOME 
SAMPLE CARDS ON THE BSTC WEBSITE. 
All Tributes MUST include the following information:  
1. Name of EACH recipient 
2. Address of EACH recipient (Addresses for temple members living in Green Valley need not be submitted with your 

request; however, if your recipient has more than one address, please specify to which address your tribute should 
be sent: e.g. Arizona or other state) 

3. Type of Tribute: Happy Birthday, In Honor Of, With Sympathy, etc. 
4. Names of ALL who are sending the Tribute including name of spouse, if appropriate. 
Send your Tribute request and free-will offerings to:  
Beth Shalom Temple Center, P.O. Box 884, Green Valley, AZ 85622  
(mark “Tributes” on the envelope and check memo line!)  

Tributes include: 

 From Ingeborg McDonald: in honor of: Harriet & Jerry Belenker celebrating their wedding anniversary 
 From Donna & David Wyte: in honor of: Renee Marcus celebrating her birthday 
 From Amy Storer: in memory of: Rabbi Shuviel Ma’aravi 
 From Suenette & Steve Maron: in memory of: Sam Miller 
 From Maxine Chasnow: in memory of: Sam Miller 
 
 

YAHRZEITS 

Beth Shalom Temple Center will provide reminders of yahrzeits, and the name(s) of your loved ones will  
automatically be recited for Kaddish at the appropriate Sabbath Services according to the Hebrew calendar.  
If your yahrzeits are not yet on the current list and you wish them to be, please email Joyce Finkelstein or 
send a note to the Temple for her attention including your name, the name and relationship of deceased, and 
the date of death.  
Yahrzeit Donations: 

Remembered by Relationship Yahrzeit 

Ruthann Shapiro Her Father  Norman Herman 

Sid Shapiro His Father Harry Shapiro 

Barbara Kowalski Her Husband Joseph Kowalski 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS  

BSTC is OPEN for Services 
to all who are fully vaccinated! 

BSTC will also continue Live 
Streaming Services on YouTube.  

*On-line events will have  
invitation links sent via email.  

We are, therefore,  what is referred to as a blended 
family: hers, mine, and ours! 

Adam, the oldest, and his wife, Sarah, work for 
companies (high-tech and legal, respectively) based 
in Manhattan, but since the COVID-19 crisis forced 
them to “go remote”, they moved out of their 
Brooklyn apartment into a large Farmhouse which 
they purchased up the Hudson River in Saugerties, 
near Woodstock.  Their property will undoubtedly 
become the Roman/Rochkind Family Compound in 
the near, post-Pandemic future! 

Caryn, whom some of you met when she visited 
and spoke to the Temple soon after our arrival, is 
also a Brooklyn resident.  Just last week, she ac-
cepted a new position as the Assistant Director of 
Lifelong Learning and Youth Engagement (i.e. more 
than a Sunday School program!) at New York City’s 
Temple Emanuel on Fifth Avenue – one of the larg-
est Congregations in North America.  She lives al-
most directly across the street (Fulton Avenue) 
from: 

Chad and his wife, Corinne, who live there with 
their daughters Riley June (will be 4 in September) 
and Jovie Rose (born this past April).  Chad, who 
served as National President of NFTY (the Reform 
Movement’s Youth Organization) in the mid-90’s, is 
now a consultant on sustainable architecture, ur-
ban renewal and community revitalization for non-
profits and foundations.  She is a graphic designer 
and photographer, as well as being a super Mom! 

Blake and his wife Allison, who first met at a Michi-
gan state-wide junior high school level youth group 
Shabbaton, just purchased a home (with a Casita!) 
in Los Angeles, where they’ve been living since col-
lege graduation.  He is one of only a handful of pro-
fessional agents around the world representing en-
tertainment companies and video-game develop-
ers, while she is a Zumba instructor, work-out train-
er, and fitness expert. 

Finally, there’s our youngest, Benjamin, who stud-
ied in Los Angeles and Hollywood for his degree in 
Sound Engineering and Music Production, and is 
now a Michigan-based performing musician.  Sever-
al of his albums (I call it “electronic jazz”) are availa-
ble and sell well on Itunes and Spotify, and he has 
developed quite an international following through 
FaceBook.  Now that touring and concerts are re-
opening, his calendar is quickly filling with pro-
grams in Florida, Colorado, California, and Tennes-
see – just for this summer! 

And most of you know that we also had a son,  

(Continued on page 5) 

Schedule of Services, Meetings & Events 

Day Date Time Event 

Friday 7/2/21 7 pm Shabbat Service 

Saturday 7/3/21 10 am Torah Study  

Saturday 7/10/21 10 am Shabbat Service 

Wednesday 7/14/21 1 pm 
Summer Lecture #4 

on Zoom* 

Friday 7/16/21 7 pm 
Sisterhood  

Shabbat Service 

Saturday 7/17/21 10 am Torah Study 

Monday 7/19/21 9 am Board Study Session 

Wednesday 7/21/21 1 pm 
Movie at BSTC  
& on Zoom* 

Thursday 7/22/21 10 am 
Adult Education  

at BSTC & on Zoom* 

Saturday 7/24/21 10 am  Torah Study 

Monday 7/26/21 10 am 
Board Meeting 

at BSTC 

Wednesday 7/28/21 1 pm 
Summer Lecture #5 

on Zoom* 

Saturday 7/31/21 10 am Torah Study 

ADULT EDUCATION with RABBI ROMAN:  

The Ten Commandments 

Thursday, July 22nd at 10 am  
at BSTC and on Zoom 
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Justin (z”l), who died of a pediatric bone cancer as a 
teenager in 2004.  We, and his siblings, miss him, his 
wit, his perseverance, and his magic. 

As my late, corny-humored father would say: “That’s 
our fam-damily!” 

I hope that you can take as much pride, and receive 
as much nacahas and love from yours, as Lynne and I 
do from ours. 

 

PS—PLEASE LET RABBI ROMAN KNOW IF YOU 
(AND/OR YOUR FRIENDS) ARE INTERESTED IN THE 
PROPOSED GROUP TRIP TO ISRAEL, TENTATIVELY 
SCHEDULED FOR NOVEMBER 11-23, 2021 

 

✡ ✡ ✡ 

 

MEMBER NEWS & DIRECTORY UPDATES 

Directory Updates: 

The 2021 Membership Directory is updated and 
posted on the Members Only page of the website 
when new information is received.  

Printed copies of the directory are available for 
members upon request. Please email Stacy at 
bstcgv@gmail.com (or, call the office) for a copy. 

 Updated email address: Sarah Kirshbaum 
 

 New address: Dan Galitz 
 
 

 

*** 

 

TEMPLE TIDINGS 

Loved Ones Passing  

Baruch Dayan HaEmet (Blessed is the Judge of 
Truth), 

We have recently been informed of the death in 
May of Rabbi Shuviel Ma’aravi (z”l), who along with 
his wife, was associated with BSTC from 2016-2018. 
An obituary, and information about the memorial 
services and burial are available through the Sol Lev-
inson Funeral Home in Maryland 
(www.sollevinson.com). 

May his memory be a source of blessing to all who 
knew him. 

We also extend our sympathies to Gene Nudelman 
and Linda Alexander upon the death on June 7th of 
his sister, Marilynn Nudelman Kregal, in Buffalo, NY. 
May her memory be a source of blessing. 

These announcements were shared by Rabbi Norm. 

 

*** 

 

New Member Biography 

John and Laura Unger are married 53 years and 
have raised two sons in Bergen County, NJ. After 
John had been with Revlon for 20 years, they 
opened a Travel Agency in Tampa, FL for many 
years, and moved to 
the east coast of the 
state about 20 years 
ago. They moved to 
Tucson for the dry 
climate and because 
Laura’s brother is 
there.  

John and Laura like 
to travel and have 
seen a lot, but now 
it feels like road 
trips are the best 
way for them to 
travel. Other hobbies include reading, crossword 
puzzles and Canasta. They are hoping to find other 
couples who enjoy that game. 

 

*** 

 

Notes From the Board 

BSTC’s Board did not meet for the June meetings. 
They will meet again for study session in July, and 
begin meeting at BSTC once again for the General 
Board meetings starting on July 26th at 10 a.m. The 
meeting will also be on Zoom. All are welcome to 
join. 

 

*** 
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Who to Call? 

Do you need to let the congregation know about an 
important life event? Are you interested in making 
calls to other members? If you have prayer requests, 
know of any of our members who are sick and/or in 
the hospital, or would like to make phone calls, 
please contact Jo Legat, chair of the BSTC Caring 
Committee.  

See the Mi Sheberach List on the website for those 
who need your prayers. 

 

*** 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

ART GALLERY    

The Art Gallery Committee is planning a two-part 
exhibition of artwork created by BSTC members to 
be shown September through November. See below 

for more information! Please contact Marcia with 
questions and to submit your entries. 

The exhibit of Israeli art from the personal collec-
tion of BSTC member and Art Gallery Co-chair, Bev 
Lake, will remain on display through the summer. 
Please take a moment to enjoy it. Thank you! 

Marcia  

*** 

 

BROTHERHOOD  

The group met on Sunday, May 30th at 8 a.m. for a 
pickleball lesson from club president, Lenny Fried-
man, at the Veterans Memorial Park. 

The Brotherhood is planning a Bocce Social with 
dinner at Quail Creek Grill on August 3rd. Dinner 
reservations will be at 5pm and the game will be on 
the Quail Creek Bocce courts from 6:30-8:00 (prizes 
available). Brotherhood members and guests must 
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RSVP by August 1st with a maximum of 16 partici-
pants. Please contact Lenny. 

 

And, the Brotherhood has rescheduled the Gaslight 
Theater event (see flyer below) for October 31st. 
Contact Gary Friedman for reservations. 

 

*** 

 

E-SCRIP 

Shop with Scrip (SwS) 

SHOPwithSCRIP now offers purchasing cards direct-
ly from an app on your phone, and they are then 
mailed directly to you! ShopWithScrip is a program 
that raises funds for BSTC without costing you any-
thing extra! Please contact Joyce Finkelstein with 
questions or for help.  

AMAZON SMILE 
Shop Happy and make a Difference! 
Do you shop on Amazon?  Do you like to help BSTC? 
Then you should be shopping with Amazon Smile: 
(smile.amazon.com), the AmazonSmile Foundation 
will donate 0.5% of the price of eligible purchases to 
the charitable organizations you select. If you have 
any questions, contact Joyce Finkelstein. 

 

FRY’S COMMUNITY REWARD PROGRAM 

1. Visit www.frysfood.com 

2. Register your Fry’s VIP Card online 

3. Search for Beth Shalom Temple Center, or by or-
ganization #MH533 

4. Select “Enroll” 

That is all that you need to do.  Fry’s will send a per-
centage of your purchases directly to the Temple. 

https://smile.amazon.com/ref=org_sls_ulp_sas_sml
http://www.frysfood.com
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If you are not a Fry’s VIP Card holder, just stop by 
your nearest Fry’s and ask for a free application.  It 
will only take minutes to get your VIP Card. 

Please let Joyce know if you have any questions. 

 

*** 

 

HOSPITALITY 

The Hospitality Committee is happy to announce 
that food events will begin again at BSTC. See the 
President’s message on the front page for details! 

 

*** 

 

JIM CLICK RAFFLE 

The 2021 Jim Click Raffle has begun. The three great 
prizes this year are: a new 2021 Ford Bronco Sport, 
two first class roundtrip tickets anywhere in the 
world, or $5,000 in cash. Tickets are $25 each or 
five for $100. One hundred percent (100%) of your 
ticket purchase goes directly to BSTC. Please con-
tact Steve Abrahams or Ed Gold or call the BSTC 
office for information. If you live in Quail Creek, Ed 
is willing to deliver tickets to your home! BSTC has 
already raised $1375 so far from this year’s raffle! 

 

*** 

 

LIBRARY 

The BSTC library has recently received numerous 
donations of books and, while the generosity is 
greatly appreciated, Linda cannot accept any more 
at this time. 

Still active is the Yiddish Book Center. Online, week-
ly virtual public programs. Follow on social media, 
and sign up to receive our new "Weekly Reader" 
at yiddishbookcenter.org/signup.  

 

*** 

 

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE NEWS 

John and Laura Unger have joined BSTC. See their 
bio on page four. And, Charne Shoob has returned 
to BSTC. Welcome to all! 

The committee is looking into making BSTC brand-
ed branded collared shirts for members. 

BSTC is now able to upload BSTC news onto the 
Jewish Federation Community Calendar. 

Bobbie and Jack Vishner graciously opened their 
home in June for an informal meet-and-greet with 
nine new members and Rabbi and Lynne Roman. 

Anyone interested in joining this committee 
please contact Mike Finkelstein at 
mfinkel2@cox.net or  
520-393-0317. 

New members who have not done so in the past, 
please submit a digital photo of yourself and brief 
profile in order to allow the rest of the member-
ship to know a little bit about each of you. Send 
your photos and write-up of your background, in-
terests, and any Jewish activities you particularly 
enjoy to Mike. 

 

Member Photos 
BSTC welcomes photos from our members to be 
shared in the Shofar, Schmooze and/or on our so-
cial media platforms. Send pictures to Mike with 
details. 

 

Members are invited to SCHMOOZE! 
Please send your comments, story and/or photos 
to Ricki for upcoming editions of The 
BSTC Schmooze. Then, watch for the BSTC 
Schmooze to come in your email!  

 

*** 

PROGRAMS 

Rummage Sale 

The BSTC Program Committee is planning a  
Rummage Sale, with a tentative date of Thursday, 
February 10, 2022. About 30 temple members 
have signed up to help so far. We especially need 

https://www.yiddishbookcenter.org/signup
mailto:mfinkel2@cox.net
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assistance in identifying site storage space locations 
to handle the large volume of member donations 
we expect. In addition, we will need help on the 
Sunday morning collection days planned for later 
this year. 

It has been suggested that we may run a Craft Sale 
at the same time. We are polling the membership to 
see if there are enough interested crafters among us 
to do this. If you are a crafter who would like to par-
ticipate, please contact Ricki. 

 

WEDNESDAYS AT BSTC 

MOVIE 

Our next movie, screening on July 21st at 1 PM will 
be “A Long Journey: The Hidden Jews of the South-
west” and it will be shown both on the big screen at 
BSTC as well as on Zoom. This movie brings to life 
stories of individuals whose secret was their hidden 
Jewish roots while living an outwardly Catholic life. 
It’s a cinematic journey about reaffirmation and  
self-awareness set against the magnificent natural 
and cultural landscapes of the region. The movie 
was brought to us by BSTC member, Maridell  
Nochumson. 

SUMMER LECTURE SERIES CONTINUES 

BSTC member David Liebling continues his series of 
history lectures. The details are below. 

July 14 
Fez in the 12th Century (Maimonides) 
Second home of Maimonides & major Islamic city of 
the medieval world. 

July 28 
12th Century Cairo (Maimonides & Cairo Genizah) 
Third and final home of Maimonides. Location of the 
Cairo Genizah, a source of important information about 
Jewish life in the Islamic world. 

August 11 
Amsterdam in the Dutch Golden Age  
(17th Century): Time of Spinoza & Rembrandt 
A haven for Iberian Jews after the expulsion in 1492. 

*Zoom Invitations will be sent before each lecture. 

Event flyers will be posted to the BSTC website. 

 

DELISH!! 

For those who love to cook and those who just en-

joy watching cooking shows, Judy Gehman is ex-
ploring an idea for Zoom cooking sessions, allowing 
viewers to share recipes. Please let us know if you 
are interested. 

As a reminder, most of the services, classes, presen-
tations and studies from late April 2020 through 
now are on-line and can be found by clicking the 
“Please click HERE for the videos” link on our web-
site. They are normally posted within 24 hours of 
the event. 

Contact Mike Finkelstein or Les Bakke with any 
questions or suggestions, or if you would like to join 
the Programs committee.  

 

*** 

 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 

BSTC has a new Facebook page. Check it out and be 
sure to “like” it so that it will begin to show up in 
your newsfeed. 

 

*** 

 

RITUAL  

Summer is the time for long days and vacations. 
With the longer day we have resumed our 7pm 
start time for services.  

Rabbi Roman is taking some much-needed vacation 
time so our Shabbat schedule is slightly changed, 
see below for details. 

 Friday, July 2nd, 7pm with Rabbi Roman 

 Saturday, July 10th, 10am with Rabbi Roman 

 Friday, July 16th, 7pm Sisterhood Shabbat 

 Friday, Aug 6th, 7pm with Rabbi Roman 

 Saturday, Aug 14th NO SERVICE 

 Friday, Aug 20th, 7pm Brotherhood Shabbat 

All services will be streamed via YouTube Live. 

Ruthann 

 

*** 
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MONTHLY TORAH PORTIONS 

Portion (Parashat) Date Hebrew Date Torah 

Pinchas July 3, 2021 23 Tammuz 5781 Numbers 25:10-30:1 

Matot-Mas-ei July 10, 2021 1 Av 5781 
Numbers 30:2-32:42,  

33:1-36:13 

D’varim July 17, 2021 8 Av 5781 Deuteronomy 1:1-3:22 

Va-et’chanan July 24, 2021 15 Av 5781 Deuteronomy 3:23-7:11 

Eikev July 31, 2021 22 Av 5781 Deuteronomy 7:12-11:25 

SISTERHOOD 

The Sisterhood met via Zoom on May 11. There will 
be no June meeting, but in July will meet for the an-
nual program planning meeting.  

On May 19th, the Sisterhood gathered in the BSTC 
garden for a brunch picnic, featuring pastries and 
fruit. See photos on the website. A lovely time was 
had by all who attended. 

Finally, the Sisterhood will lead Shabbat service in 
the temple sanctuary on Friday, July 16th and the 
service will also be live streamed. Sisterhood mem-
bers who would like to participate are asked to con-
tact Gail Norton by July 7th. 

 

*** 

 

SOCIAL ACTION 

No meetings will be held June-August. 

Continuing Projects:  

 Providing motivational quotes for YOTO pro-
gram students ended in May for summer break. 
The next delivery of 100 messages will be deliv-
ered in late August to support their September 
needs. 

 Collection of non-perishable food items and 
money donations will be: Wednesday, July 14th 
and Tuesday, August 17th from 8-11 a.m. at 
BSTC. 

 Our BSTC community donation collections for 
student school supplies for Sopori Elementary 
in Amado is continuing through July. PLEASE 
consider donating some money to this very im-
portant annual fundraiser for our local needy 
school children. The fundraising is just a couple 

hundred dollars short of our annual $1000 goal, 
so please consider this worthy cause when drop-
ping off food donations in July. THANK YOU very 
much for your support and generosity!  

Other Social Action Activities:  

 Larry Gravitz and Bev Lake continue to work 
with the A4a Immigration Action Team and 
keeping our community informed on youth im-
migration issues. 

 The Green Valley Council (GVC) Planning Com-
mittee held an initial meeting regarding Mitzvah 
and other Good Deeds Day for 2021-2022. A sec-
ond meeting will be held in June. Thank you to 
BSTC members who are participating. 

 In September there will be an event planned for 
the annual Walk for Hunger on Saturday, Sep-
tember 11th. 

 In October BSTC will join the ADL for the annual 
Walk Against Hate on Sunday, October 10th. 

Have a great summer and stay healthy! 
 

*** 

 

TORAH STUDY 

Torah Portions are included for members in the ta-
ble below and on the Active Calendar on the BSTC 
website. Torah Study is meeting via Zoom virtual 
platform. All are welcome. Invitations are emailed 
weekly.  

 

*** 
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 Happy Birthday to:  

Rivka Horowitz 1-Jul 

Gary Israel 1-Jul 

Ed Brill 3-Jul 

Becky Charboneau 4-Jul 

Art Drucker 4-Jul 

Louis Simon 6-Jul 

Michael Gervan 5-Jul 

Larry Gravitz 8-Jul 

Marcia Wiener 11-Jul 

Ina Gravitz 13-Jul 

Fred Legat 14-Jul 

Gene Nudelman 18-Jul 

Lynn Liebling 23-Jul 

Diane Stein 23-Jul 

Carolyn Simon 26-Jul 

 Happy Anniversary to:  

Sid & Ruthann Shapiro 1-Jul 

Tom & Gloria Clancy 4-Jul 

Lenny & Dusty Friedman 5-Jul 

Larry & Helene Feldman 7-Jul 

Larry & Ina Gravitz 15-Jul 

Martin & Susan Cohen 23-Jul 

Gene & Diane Stein 23-Jul 

Gary & Lisa Israel 28-Jul 

Kate & Harry Wolf 29-Jul 

COMMITTEE CHAIR/CO-CHAIR 

Aesthetics Tobey Gitelle 

Art Gallery Marcia Wiener 

Art Gallery (co-chair) Bev Lake 

Book of Remembrance Suenette Maron 

Brotherhood Lenny Friedman 

BSTC Shoppers Agi Klieger 

Calendar & Reservations BSTC office 

Caring-Mishpochah Jo Legat 

e-Scrip Joyce Finkelstein 

Event-Updates Jane Gold 

Facilities Arnold Krohn 

Facebook Jo Legat 

Finance Tobey Gitelle 

Historian Gloria Clancy 

Hospitality: Bagel Breakfast        Ricki Letowt 

Hospitality: Oneg Maridell Nochumson 

Jim Click Raffle Steve Abrahams 

Jim Click Raffle (co-chair) Ed Gold 

Library Linda Stein 

Library (co-chair) Charlotte Brody 

Memorial Board /Yahrzeits Joyce Finkelstein 

Membership Mike Finkelstein 

Mishaberach Jo Legat 

President Ruthann Shapiro 

Programs Mike Finkelstein 

Programs (co-chair) Les Bakke 

Public Relations Mike Finkelstein 

Rabbi Norman Roman 

Ritual Ruthann Shapiro 

Ritual (co-chair) Jo Legat 

Security Gary Melton 

Shofar Jane Gold  

Sisterhood Sue Cohen 

Social Action  Gary Melton 

Tributes Amy Storer 

Website BSTC Office 


